
Parish of Boherlahan and Dualla

Newsletter 26 June 2022


We remember in prayer: 

Boherlahan


Sat 25 June 7.30pm	 Philip Maher, Longfield; Margaret & Daniel O’ Brien & their 
daughter Mary Blake, Bawnmore


Dualla

Sat 25 June 6.30pm	 Martin Sadlier, Gortmakellis; Eimear O’ Sullivan, Ballinure & 

grandparents Denis & Joan O’ Sullivan

Sun 26 June 9.30am	 Billy & Joan Cummins, Mayfield

Sat 2 July	 	 (Cemetery Mass: see note below)

Please pray for: Martin (Murty) Barrett, Synone; David Croke, Ardmayle East; Sr 
Eileen Egan, St John of God Sisters, Wexford and late of Moyne; George Raymond, 
Tralee


Tue 28 June is the memorial of St Irenaeus, bishop and martyr. 

Wed 29 June is the solemnity of Ss Peter and Paul, apostles. They are revered as the 
founders of the Church in Rome.

Fri 1 July is the memorial of St Oliver Plunkett (d. 1 July 1681), bishop and martyr. He 
was archbishop of Armagh from 1669 until his death. See the prayer to St Oliver below. 


Holy Communion Ministers (on duty next weekend)

Boherlahan: Nellie Taylor; Ann Ryan

Dualla: Annette O’ Donnell; Marian Gleeson

	                                                                                                                                                                   

First Friday: Friday 1 July is the First Friday of the month. The priests will make the 
usual contact with the sick and housebound. Mass at normal times on Friday.  


Ministers for the Month of July

Boherlahan

Readers: Sat.  7.30 pm 	 John Maher

               Sun. 11.00 am	 Tim Joe McGrath & Brendan Ryan

Collectors: 	 	 Sat. 7:30	 	 	 Sun. 11:00


Main Aisle:   	 Oliver Hassett		 	 Liam Ó Duibhir	 	 

Our Lady’s:   	 Nellie Taylor	 	 	 Bernie Fitzgerald 

St Joseph’s: 	 Fergal O’ Dwyer	 	 Philly Ryan


Dualla

Readers: (Sat. 6:30 pm) Rosie Gahan; (Sun 9:30 am) Eleanor Dwyer

Altar Society: Kate Ryan; Maura Hunt; Mairéad Power; Aileen Sheehy

Collectors: (Sat. 6:30 pm) Ann Leamy & Maura Hunt; (Sun 9:30 am) Peggy Flanagan & 
Majella Crosse




Fifth Collection: This collection will be taken up next weekend. Traditionally this would 
be the Priests Summer Collection. It is one of the four collections paid into the Common 
Fund from which the salaries of priests are paid.


Cemetery Mass and Blessing of Graves: it is important for us all to remember to pray 
for our dead. Please join with others from the parish as we honour their memory. 
Remember to pass on the invitation to others, especially family and relatives.  


• Kilballyherbery cemetery (blessing of graves) Saturday 2 July 5:30 pm

• Dualla cemetery (vigil Mass in cemetery & blessing of graves) Saturday 2 July 

6:30 pm. If raining Mass will be in the church. 

• Ballysheehan cemetery (blessing of graves) Saturday 2 July 7:30 pm


Families are reminded that graves may need attention during this season of rapid growth. 


New Readers and Collectors: new volunteers are needed in Boherlahan church. There 
are boards in the church porches and we invite you to please sign your name. We 
appreciate so much the help we get from all who are involved in the different ministries 
in the church.


Lough Derg Diocesan Pilgrimage: 11-13 July. See details on poster on the notice board.


Best Wishes to everyone in the three schools of the parish as they begin summer holidays 
around now. Well done on all the good work of the school year now ended. 


Boherlahan Hall: The hall is open once again for all in the community. Groups who 
wish to use the hall, please email boherlahancommunityassociation@gmail.com 


Community Website: www.boherlahandualla.ie has a great selection of photos from the 
recent Parish Sports, as well as a full report and all the results. There are more photos of 
the parishioners out in force cleaning up Boherlahan Hall for its reopening. You can also 
see the June Newsletter from Tipperary PPN. Please send any material for the website 
to editor@boherlahandualla.ie.  


Covid and Safety in Church: Here are some of the important current guidelines for our 
parish:


1. We suggest to those coming into the church to wear a face covering.

2. Please consider sanitising your hands entering and leaving the church.

3. Please continue to receive Holy Communion in the hand. 

4. Current guidelines for choirs and singers remain in place.

5. Guidelines are aimed at protecting and reassuring. We ask everyone to use good 

common sense in regard to these measures. We thank you for your wonderful 
cooperation thus far.


http://www.boherlahandualla.ie
mailto:editor@boherlahandualla.ie


Prayer to St Oliver Plunkett

God our Father, you filled Saint Oliver with your spirit of fortitude, enabling him to feed 
your people with his word and to lay down his life for the faith; at his intercession keep 
us strong in the same true faith and help us to proclaim it everywhere. Amen. 

(from The Roman Missal, Memorial of St Oliver Plunkett)



